
   
 

   
 

 

We acknowledge that our water is sourced from Shoal Lake 40 First Nation. We are gathered on 

Treaty One land, les terres sur lesquelles nous sommes rassemblés aujourd’hui font partie du 

territoire traditionnel des peuples Anishinaabeg, Ininiwak, Anishininiwak, Dakota, et Déné, et de la 

patrie de la nation métisse de la Rivière Rouge. 

  

We stand with the Indigenous community and commit to building an ongoing process of 

reconciliation, collaboration, and resurgence. Nous restons déterminés à travailler en partenariat avec 

les Premières Nations, Inuit et Métisses dans un esprit de vérité, réconciliation et collaboration. 

_____________________________________________ 

Tuesday Announcements – November 19 

Day 5 
 

• It's finally here!  It's pizza lunch day for Post-Secondary Club. All First Nations, Métis and Inuit 
students are welcome to join us at lunch in 212 West.  Ashtum wiyawak! (Pronounced like: 
ash-tum wee-yah-wok, means "Come on over everyone") 

 
• Hey GC students!  Do you love animals?  GC Paws For A Cause is hosting a pop up bake sale 

on Wednesday, November 20th & 27th at lunch in the commons.  This event is organized to 

raise money for The Humane Society to help abandoned animals.  You can also show your 

support by purchasing and wearing our beautiful beaded bracelets!  We'd love to see everyone 

there! 

• Our entrepreneurship class is hosting another NBA 2K challenge this Wednesday at lunch in 

the Commons, where you can have some fun and support Cancer Care Manitoba.  It is $2 to 

play with winners being entered into a draw for a GC prize package.  There will also be 

cookies for sale! 

• Are you interested in joining an Asian Heritage Club?  Please join us today at lunch in room 
215W. Bring a friend, everyone is welcome! 

 
• Congratulations to the senior choir and chamber choir on their performances at ChoralFest 

yesterday.  You sang with energy and passion, moving your audience and inspiring other 
choirs.  

 



   
 

   
 

• Arts clothing sales continue this week and wrap up this Sunday at midnight.  Sample sizes are 

available in the choir room - 119 West. 
 
• Varsity Girls Basketball will be having their first tryout TONIGHT at 7:45 in the east gym.  If 

you have any questions, please go see Mr. Allard in room 113W. 
 
• Congratulations to the boys hockey team who defeated SJR yesterday by a score of 6-3. 

Player of the game Jakob Kelemen collected a hat trick and Greyson Wood had a four point 
night with one goal and three assists.  The team will play again tomorrow in Sanford. Best of 
luck. 

 
• There will be cultural credit/Mino-Pimatisiwin today after school in room W212. 

 
• Would the students who are competing in the Maples debate tournament next Monday please 

check in with Ms. Kurbis briefly today at noon in the office.  Our next meeting will be at lunch 
on Thursday. 

 
• Any one interested in joining the indoor track team there will be a meeting Thursday at lunch 

in the east gym.  If you cannot attend please see Ms. Medwick in the center gym. 


